
Dear Parents and Carers 

We wanted to send our best wishes to all of our students and their families. A new year is upon us and a 

new chance to move forward, achieve goals and get the bets out of our young people. 

We look forward to seeing you all in the new year, but in the 

meantime, we hope some of this information and guidance may help 

you get through the Christmas break.  

Merry Christmas to you all. Stay safe, stay healthy,  look after 

yourselves 

Mrs Boussida (Deputy Headteacher) & Mrs Sharpe  (DSL and 

Safeguarding Manager) 

Everywhere you look on television, in magazines 
and shops there are images and stories designed 
to promote the image of an idyllic Christmas. 
This has become even more widespread with the 
growth of social media. We know people often 
only share the positive or best bits of their 
celebrations, but it can still leave us feeling like 
everyone else is having a better time than we are. 
If you find yourself constantly comparing your 
family Christmas to what you see online, 
consider taking a break from social media for a 
little while.  
 
Instead, concentrate on talking with your family 
about what’s really important. You might all 
have different preferences for Christmas 
activities and food for example, but working with 
your family to plan how you want your 
Christmas to look can help. For more on this, see 
this article from Family Action 
How to manage the expectations of children at 
Christmas.  
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https://family-action.org.uk/self-help/how-to-manage-expectations-of-children-at-christmas/
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INTERNET SAFETY AND YOUNG PEOPLE 

ONLINE 
 
 
We know that Christmas is the number one time 
when young people receive new devices.  As parents it 
can be tricky to keep up to date with all the new apps 
and advances in technology.  
 
We are often torn between not wanting our young 
people to spend too much time online, but realising 
that the world and how young people socialise and 
access information is rapidly changing too and so we 
do not want to deprive them of this social contact. 
 
But you are not alone if you have worries or concerns 
about your child’s internet habits. 
 
 
 
So, we encourage parents to have open and honest dialogue with 
your children about keeping safe and being responsible online.  
Internet Matters have put together a digital tool kit that can be 
used by parents to get targeted advice based on your child 
(children’s ages and online activities)  Click the picture to the right 
to watch a short video about the tool kit, or click here to sign up 
for the toolkit: My Family's Digital Toolkit - tailored online safety advice | Internet 
Matters  
 
 
 

The ABC safety checklists are also a great way to talk to your child and make plans together about their 
online usage. Your-ABC-online-safety-checklist-_-Internet-Matters.pdf  

https://www.internetmatters.org/digital-family-toolkit/
https://www.internetmatters.org/digital-family-toolkit/
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/Your-ABC-online-safety-checklist-_-Internet-Matters.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e7h4NOHlSu4&t=79s




 

CONCERNS OUTSIDE OF SCHOOL HOURS 
 

We seek to do everything we reasonably can to ensure the safety and wellbeing of our students. I am sure you 

will appreciate that there are limits to this outside of school hours and especially during the holidays. 

 

We would therefore recommend that you: 

• Monitor closely your child’s activity on social media. Most of the problems we have to deal with at the start of 

each term relate to antisocial behaviour that has taken place online during the holidays. If your child is being se-

riously abused online, contact the police. https://www.ivanhoe.co.uk/protecting-your-child-online 

• Let us know if there have been any issues that we need to be aware of as soon as possible so we can respond 

promptly and appropriately when school reopens. We cannot guarantee that we will be able to respond to emails 

etc. out of school hours. 

• Contact Social Services if you feel they should be aware of an issue. 

You can call the Social Services Central Duty Team on 0116 305 0005 or 

make an online referral via the following link https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/

community-safety/report-abuse-or-neglect-of-a-child 

 

• Contact the police on 999 straight away if you believe a child is in immediate danger. 

DON’T FORGET THAT THE IVANHOE WEBSITE HAS LINKS 

TO MANY TRUSTED WEBSITES AND ORGANISATIONS 

THAT YOU CAN APPROACH FOR SUPPORT ON A HUGE 

RANGE OF TOPICS AFFECTING YOUNG PEOPLE.  

Support and Wellbeing | Ivanhoe School  

https://www.ivanhoe.co.uk/protecting-your-child-online
https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/community-safety/report-abuse-or-neglect-of-a-child
https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/leisure-and-community/community-safety/report-abuse-or-neglect-of-a-child
https://www.ivanhoe.co.uk/support-and-wellbeing-

